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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to the summer term. 

 

This edition of the newsletter features a wonderful article from Miss Wilde 

about the work our teachers do to develop EMPATHY amongst our children, 

which is such an important life skill and value for our communities in the 

current climate. 

 

We appreciate everything that parents and carers do to support our Values 

Education. Talking of which, please can you return any remaining School Values 

pyramids to help us decide the values for the coming few years? Deadline 

Friday 9th May. 

 

At this time of year, we also see our pupils reaching a very important stage. 

Year 6 will be doing their KS2 SATs, which is the moment they show the best 

of themselves for their onward journey into Secondary School, and in the 

coming weeks, pupils in Year 1, Year 2 and Year 4 will be doing national tests of 

various kinds. It is really important that we give them the best chance of 

success by making sure everyone gets a good night's sleep, reduced exposure to 

blue light from being on screens and a healthy breakfast! (Remember you can 

have a FREE breakfast from 8.20am each morning at school!) 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful Bank Holiday weekend. 

 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Fraser 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Attendance Cup 

Week 1 Year  1 

Week 2 Year  4, 5 
 

 
 

 

Punctuality Award Winners 

 

 

Neil the Sloth is awarded to the 

class that has the best record 

for arriving on time each day 

Week 1 Year  4 

Week 2 Year  1, 4 
 

 

 
Mon 5th May Bank Holiday Monday – NO 

SCHOOL 
 

Tues 6th May 

Summer Gardening Workshop 9.30 AM – 11.30 

AM (Year 4) 
 

Weds 7th, 14th & 21st May 

Year 6 Homework Club 3.30 PM – 4.30 PM 
 

Thurs 8th May 

-Ark Farm Visit – Nursery and Reception 9.45 

AM – 11.15 AM 

-Year 3 Multi-Sports Festival 
 

Fri 9th, 16th & 23rd May 

Stay and Play with Pre-school 2.00 PM – 3.15 PM 
 

Sun 11th May 

Priory Primary pupils invited to sing at Miracle 

Church service 

 

Mon 12th – Thurs 15th May 

Year 6 SATs 
 

Mon 19th May  

Maths with mums 9.00 AM – 10.30 AM 
 

Thurs 15th & 22nd May 

Homework Club with parents 3.30 PM – 4.30 PM 
 

Fri 23rd May 

Shuttleworth Trip (Year 2) 9.00 AM – 3.00 PM 
 

Mon 26th – Fri 30th May   

Half Term Holiday 
 

Mon 2nd Jun 

Children return to school 8.40 AM Prompt 

 

 



 

 

 

As you probably know from the news, many schools across the country are 

struggling financially, and Priory Primary is no exception. 
 

How Can You Help? 
 

Care of books and school property: This is very straightforward. Please make sure that 

reading books going home are well cared for, so we don't have to keep replacing them. 

 

EasyFundraising: Priory Primary has an Easy Fundraising Account which goes towards the 

costs of school trips and visits. We can raise money from online shopping companies when you 

shop online, without it costing anything extra to you.  

 

How it works - Set up an account via this link 

- https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/priory-primary-school 

When you shop online, go via the Easyfundraising site to see if the shop you are using is 

linked (I always use Argos this way, for example), and then click through to do your shopping. 

A percentage of your spend is automatically given to the school! 

 

 

 

 

This is the QR code for the EasyFundraising page 

 

School Lunches: Believe it or not, it costs the school when children bring packed lunches. It 

would help us enormously if ALL children had a school lunch from Relish. These are 

completely FREE for pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. The costs per day for older 

children in £2.45. All meals can be ordered online at home, on a day by day basis.  

If pupils who bring a packed lunch just have 2 or 3 school lunches each week, it would make a 

BIG difference to us. 

 

Thank you in anticipation of your help 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/priory-primary-school


    
 

Hello parents & carers,  
 

During the Autumn term I delivered some assemblies to pupils to develop their 

understanding of what empathy is and how they can make sure that they demonstrate 

empathy towards others.  I plan to revisit this with all pupils before the end of the school 

year and thought that I would take this opportunity to also share this with you.  
 

What is empathy? 

Empathy is being able to understand and care about how someone else is feeling 
 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       We use this expression to encourage children to                     

                                                           try to imagine how someone else might be feeling. 
 

 

 

 

Why is empathy important in our school community? 

Our school community is extremely diverse and brings together different faiths, cultures 

and ethnicities. This makes it desirable and necessary to show our respect for people who 

have different beliefs and/or different backgrounds from our own.  
 

We also have some pupils who experience challenges with specific areas of their development 

or learning, such as communication, social skills, academic learning or a physical disability. It 

is important that other pupils treat them as equals and with respect.  

 

 



 

How can you develop empathy in your children? 

Model empathy by showing kindness: Demonstrate 

empathy in your own interactions with others, whether it's 

showing compassion to a neighbour or helping someone in 

need. Find out about opportunities to get the whole family 

involved in community activities which benefit others, such 

as litter picks or collecting for a charity. 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 

 Label emotions: Help children identify their own feelings 

and the feelings of others, using descriptive language e.g. ”He 

looks angry because she took his pencil without asking first." 

Listen carefully to your children when they try to articulate 

how they are feeling .Then validate their emotions, rather 

than dismissing them. (This does not mean that you have to 

give in to them.)  e.g, “I understand that you are feeling sad 

because I haven't bought you the sweets which you wanted. 

Eating sweets is not good for your teeth. You can have a 

healthy snack when you get home. 

 

Read books: When we read stories, a 

character’s emotions can feel really real. 

Tuning in to these emotions can help us learn 

about other lives, perspectives, and feelings. 

Ask children to consider how a particular 

character might be feeling and encourage 

them to give reasons for their ideas.  

 
 

Empathy is a skill we can learn – and like a muscle, it grows the more we use it. 

 

Miss Wilde        

SENDCO & Inclusion Leader 



 

Priory Primary School – Required Uniform 

 
 

You can purchase 

school uniforms 

from Josens 

 
 

 

Address: 

25 Harpur Street 

Bedford  

MK40 1LA 

 

 
 

You can also 

purchase from their 

online shop: 

 

www.josens-

schoolwear.co.uk 
 

 

Winter Uniform 
Grey or black skirt/trousers (no 
sweatpants) 
Blue polo shirt 
School sweatshirt or Cardigan 
Dark shoes (low heels, no trainers) 

White, black or grey socks/tights 
 
 
 

 

Summer Uniform 
Grey or black skirt/trousers/shorts (no 
sweatpants) 
Or blue dress (striped or check) 
School polo shirt 
Dark shoes (low heels, no trainers) 

School sweatshirt or cardigan 
White, black or grey socks/tights 
Hat for use during outside activities 
No shirts/t-shirts with logos! 

 

 

 
 

P.E. Uniform 
Blue Priory Primary P.E. T-shirt or Plain 
white T-shirt (no logos) 
Plain Black shorts or Plain Black Tracksuit 
bottoms (no logos) 

School Jumper or Plain Black Jumper (no 
logos) 
Black/dark Trainers and socks 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

LATENESS IS RUDE 

AND CAUSES: 
 

*Disruption in the office 

*Disruption in the classroom 

*Disruption for the teacher 

and other children 

 

IT ALSO: 

*Impacts your child’s 

learning 

*And it is very 

disrespectful to staff, 

other parents and children 
 

 

 

Enjoy the…. 

 

 

 

weekend 

 

 



 

 

 

Children’s  

Sports  

Camp 

 

 

 

May Holiday 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Children’s  

Holiday  

Fun 

 

 

 

Summer  

Holiday  
 

 

 
 


